March 12, 2008
TO:

Hon. David Weprin



Chair, Finance Committee



Members of the Finance Committee

FROM:
Anthony Brito, Finance Division

RE:
Finance Committee Agenda of March 12, 2008-Resolution approving a tax exemption for a preconsidered Land Use Item (Council District 14).

HPD has submitted a request to the Council to approve a property tax exemption for the Webb Avenue Senior Housing for the Elderly located at 2550 Webb Avenue in Council Member Baez’s District.  

The Webb Avenue Senior Housing for the Elderly will be a 6-story building that will provide seventy-one (71) units of rental housing for elderly persons of low income.  The sponsor, Morris Heights Senior Housing Development Fund Corporation, will develop the project under the Section 202 Supportive Housing Program For The Elderly with financing and operating subsidies from the United States Department of Housing and Urban Development (“HUD”). In order to keep the project financially viable and provide affordable housing to low-income seniors, HPD is requesting a tax exemption pursuant to Section 422 of the Real Property Tax Law Law.  The value of the tax exemption is projected at $576,256 million in the first year of the exemption and $43.9 million over the 40-year length of the exemption.

This item has the approval of Council Member Baez.

